Honorable Dwight D. Eisenhower President of the United States The White House Washington, D.C.

Dear President Eisenhower:

Your letter of January
12 to Amon Carter, Jr., has been received during
his absence from the City and I am taking the
liberty of acknowledging it in his behalf.

Amon Junior will be home next week and I am quite certain he will be delighted to accept cordial invitation on the evening of Thursday, March fourth; however, he will answer for himself promptly upon his return.

With best wishes, I am Sincerely,

Secretary to A. G. Carter